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IMPORTANT U.S. 1 TRAFFIC SHIFT NOTIFICATION 
U.S. 1 (S.R. 5) Drainage Improvement Project 

Financial Identification Number:  415852-1-52-01 
 
The week of May 18, the contractor will begin Phase Three (3) of Construction.  
 
Phase Three includes all project-related work scheduled for the southbound side of the road and is 
expected to last until fall 2009, weather permitting. There are three segments to Phase Three of 
construction; 3A, 3B and 3C. Throughout this phase of construction, access to local businesses will be 
maintained. However, it will be necessary to close individual driveways temporarily to perform project-
related work. Project personnel will coordinate with business operators in advance of driveway closures.  
 
PHASE 3A (expected to last two weeks) 
 

• Only one northbound and southbound travel lane will be open. Southbound traffic will be shifted 
into a single northbound lane. 

• There will be no directional turn lanes for southbound motorists at the intersection of PGA 
Boulevard / S.R. A1A (Jack Nicklaus Drive). One lane will serve southbound through traffic, as 
well as motorists who want to turn left or right onto PGA Boulevard / S.R. A1A (Jack Nicklaus 
Drive).   

• All business entrances on northbound and southbound U.S. 1 will be open. Southbound motorists 
will enter / exit businesses on the west side of the roadway through a designated business 
access lane, which will be clearly marked.  The only driveway affected during Phase 3A will be 
the Citi Bank driveway located on southbound U.S. 1. This driveway will be closed and motorists 
are being asked to use the entrance / exit off PGA Boulevard.    

• The outside left turn lane from eastbound PGA Boulevard onto northbound U.S. 1 will remain 
closed.  

• The northbound through lane on U.S. 1, at the intersection of PGA Boulevard / S.R. A1A (Jack 
Nicklaus Drive), will be closed. Northbound motorists will be shifted to the outside right turn lane, 
which will serve as a through / right turn lane.  

 
PHASE 3B (expected to last several weeks) 
 

• Once complete with Phase 3A, the contractor will take one night to shift traffic for Phase 3B. 
Notification of this operation will be emailed. 

• Two northbound lanes will be reopened. Southbound traffic will be shifted to a single southbound 
lane.   

• All dedicated turn lanes at the intersection of U.S. 1 and PGA Boulevard / S.R. A1A (Jack 
Nicklaus Drive) will be open. 
 

Phase 3C information will be distributed in several weeks. 
 
Thank you for your continued patience and support as we perform this work. For more information on this project or 
any of the I-95 HOV Expansion Projects, please contact Public Information Officer, Alicia De Fago at 561-718-
4709, or via email at 95info@pbfdot.com. You may also visit the public information field office, located at 11641 
Kew Gardens Avenue, Suite 101, in Palm Beach Gardens, Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. until 5 p.m.  
 
Please visit the project Web site: www.pbfdot.com/95Expansion for the latest lane closure information, project 
updates and maps with project phasing.  


